
The District 3450 of Rotary International provides support to the humanitarian services of 53 Rotary clubs: 42 clubs in Hong Kong SAR, 5 clubs
in Macao SAR, 2 provisional clubs in Shanghai and Beijing respectively, and 6 clubs in the country of Mongolia.  More information may be
found on Website: www.Rotary3450.org.  This Governor’s Monthly Bulletin is for internal circulation to members only and is not for sale.  It is
published by the Information Coordination Group.  Any enquiry, comment, proposal, suggestion, contribution, or contrast to the contents are
welcome by the Managing Editor, WONG Chi Foon !"  (Tolo Harbour), Tel: (852) 9866 1696 / Email: cfwong@chinatone.net.

Governor’s Message

The 2003-2004 Rotary Foundation Annual Report
shows that the financial position of the Foundation has
got back to a healthy state for the second consecutive
year with an increased surplus of US$77M compared
to US$27M in 2002-2003.  Non-polio related annual
program contributions also showed a significant
increase from US$56M to US$71M.  Same as last year,
roughly 1/3 of the expenditures go to humanitarian
grants, 1/3 to education programs and the balance to
Polio Plus.

In our District, we have allocated roughly 50% of our
District Designated Fund (DDF) to Scholarships and
50% to District Simplified Grants and Matching Grant
Sponsored Portions, so our utilization of our DDF falls
very much in line with the expenditure pattern of The
Rotary Foundation (TRF).

I have received some criticisms from Rotarians as to
why we spent so much money on scholarships.  I submit
that this money is well spent, having regard to its
success in developing future leaders for our society.  If
we compare the caliber of a scholar before and after
his scholarship study, we will notice that it is
considerably enhanced through the ambassadorial role
undertaken by him doing his overseas studies.  In fact,
it is this ambassadorial exposure that changes our
scholars and makes our scholarships different from the
other scholarships.

In this connection, I recall the casual remark by a fellow
Rotarian that HK$19M spent by us on scholarships
over the past ten years is peanuts compared to those
offered by other institutions.  I hope that the views of
this Rotarian will change if he takes into account the
cost incurred by us for each scholar in providing the
invaluable time and efforts of the Sponsoring
Counsellor to guide him before he goes overseas and
that of the overseas Host Counsellor to take care of
him during his studies and to make sure that he receives

the maximum exposure to both the Rotarian and the
Non-Rotarian environment in the foreign country,
through the many speaking assignments and
participation in Rotary activities arranged for him.

As an example, I believe that we still recall seeing the
excellent article written by Hanny Wan on our tsunami
efforts that was published in the Rotary News Basket
of the RI web-site.  Hanny Wan is only a scholar who
completed her studies this year, but the quality of her
article matches that of a professional journalist.  Indeed,
during our interview of Mrs. Fanny Law, Permanent
Secretary for the Bureau of Education and Manpower,
she received a lot of compliments from Mrs. Law for
her brightness and presentability.

In this connection, I am sorry to advise that our World
Peace Scholar for this year had failed to get a pass mark
in the TOEFL examination and hence had to relinquish
the scholarship.  This is a great pity, since this is the
first of such scholarships we managed to get after two
years of unsuccessful nominations to the Rotary
Foundation. May be in the future, we need to make
sure that our Mongolian candidates have the capability
of passing this English examination before nominating
them to the Foundation -something we can think about.

I hope that you are also convinced of the value of our
GSE program when you see the high quality of our
GSE team members going to Perth this year.  For
example, one of their team members, Reddy Leong
from Macau, initiated and helped in the collection of
500 tons of daily necessities including water from the
Macau public and shipping the same to the tsunami
victims in Indonesia, with the help of Indonesian
Rotarians identified by her through her Rotaract
network! Needless to say, this program is a valuable
tool in enhancing the relationship between the two
exchanging districts, let alone in the training of the team
participants and in sourcing new Rotarians for us.

On the humanitarian programs, although we succeeded
in approving 18 district simplified grant projects with
a total outlay of US$47,350, we did not manage to use
much of the US50,000 of our DDF which we set aside
for the purpose of supporting the matching grant
projects of our clubs.  Let us hope that these
applications are on the way to us, so that we do not
have to use all this money to support the matching grant
projects of other districts, as we have often done in the
past.

Talking about matching grants, I would like to take
this opportunity to compliment our six Mongolian clubs
for their big matching grant project to provide in South
Gobi a windbreak forest belt to combat dust storms
coming from the Gobi. Other than the grant from
TRF, this US$360,000 project is mainly funded by
contributions from the Rotary clubs in all the 17

districts in South Korea. The project will culminate in
May 2005 when a group of about 200 Korean Rotarians
will travel to South Gobi to help our Mongolian
Rotarians to plant the 100,000 young trees.  This is
very well done indeed, my fellow Mongolian Rotarians,
but I am afraid that you have set a very hard example
for our other Rotarians to follow.

Still on the subject of the Foundation, I hope that you
will agree that this is a very exciting year for the
District, with so many VIPs coming to visit us from
this great charity.  In August, we had Past Rotary
Foundation Trustee Alfredo Pretoni.  Then, in March,
Rotary Foundtion Trustee Theodore Griley will grace
our district conference in his capacity as the RI
President’s Personal Representative; and this is not
enough; through the help of PDG Dipo Sani, Rotary
Foundation Chairman Carlo Ravizza has also agreed
to pay us a visit in May.  How I wished that we can
return the favor of his visit with an announcement that
all our Rotarians in the district have contributed at least
US$100 to the Foundation this year!

Talking about fund-raising for the Foundation, I would
like to compliment PP Kenneth Chow for his great
Foundation presentations made to clubs.  I attended
one of these presentations and was amazed that it led
to an amount of more than $30,000 being raised for
the Foundation that evening.

Moreover, few will know that ten Rotarians/clubs from
our district have contributed amounts varying from
US$25,000 to US$500,000 to the Foundation in the
form of endowed funds to date.  The earnings of five
of these funds are applied to our SHARE and thus end
up as part of our DDF every year.  The earnings of
two of them are used for ambassadorial scholarships,
whereas those of the remaining three are for support
of the World Fund.

During some of my private visits to the clubs, I received
many requests from clubs to give them more interesting
Foundation seminars.  As a result of this, we held two
Foundation seminars this year, one in Hong Kong and
one in Macau, in the form of small discussion groups.
I am happy to report that the Rotarians who
participated in these seminars found them interesting
and very productive.

Since the Foundation is a very important part of
Rotary, I hope that we can escalate our support to this
great charity through more active participation in its
programs and also bigger financial contributions to
support its very worthwhile humanitarian and
educational programs.

   Alexander Mak,
  District Governor.
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Over 50 presidents-elect and district
officers of 2005-2006 attended a cocktail
reception hosted by DGE Peter Wan on
12 November. This was the first gathering
of the 2005-2006 class for the purpose of,
according to DGE Peter, connecting all
the presidents-elect and officers as early
as possible, thus enabling them to prepare
together for their year as leaders of the
district. The following are extracts of the
key messages DGE Peter delivered to the
participants in his welcome speech:

a) On his philosophy of leading, DGE
Peter said:

“I like you to know more about me. I want
to share with you my philosophy of
leading. You will be working with a
Governor who:

 - focuses on priorities knowing that
our time and resources are limited

 - leads by example and gives
motivation to achieve

 - provides direction & guidance but
not holding your hands

 - is committed to serve Rotary, but
still  has to work to earn his livings

 - expects his team members to take
ownership of tasks given to them

 - likes teamwork and encourages
collaboration,

 - emphasize on accountability, which
is part of my own professional
training

 - keep things transparent
I understand the district team I have

chosen also subscribe to this
philosophy”

b) On planning for the coming year, he
told the participants that he had a district
plan substantially in place which he would
share with them during the PETS.
Nevertheless he mentionedbriefly on two
areas on which he will be focusing with a
new approach and emphasis:

i) Rotary image

“Often times, we have heard Rotarians
complaining that the status of Rotary is
much lower than before and that is cited
as one of the reasons that we fail to
increase our membership. I do not agree
with this statement, but indeed public
awareness of Rotary movements has
diminished. We, Rotarians, are at fault in
not proactively bringing our good deeds
and our success stories to the public. We
operate very much on our own. We are
not connected deep enough with the
Government, service organisations,
professional  bodies,  chambers of
commerce, etc. All these organisations are
same in status and are all contributing to
the communities with their own expertise
and resources. Rotary should therefore
get a fair recognition. With this objective
in mind, I am going to set up a Rotary
Image Committee. The committee will
focus on publicizing the Rotarian
contribution to our communities and
raising the profile of Rotary at both local
and international level. I want our
Rotarians to be proud of being a Rotarian
and that we are proud of being the leaders
of our Rotarians.”

ii) Training

“I am going to set  up a Training
Committee. You will say that it is no big

deal and we have a Training Committee
each year. The difference is that the
Training Committee will be made up of
m o r e  t h a n  1 0  d e d i c a t e d  a n d
knowledgeable Rotarians. We will change
the approach in training by giving what
the club needs and not just what we want
the clubs to learn. We are going to build
up a library of training materials and a
team of qualified trainers and will make
them available to clubs. Only those in
need will have them. Training will be
tailored made for clubs. So, you may start
identify your club’s own training needs
now.”

c) He urged his presidents-elect to
prepare:

“There is an effective way to drive away
fear - prepare, prepare and prepare. Do
your preparation by supporting your club
president of this year. By working
alongside with your club president, you
will get to know more about your club,
its strengths and weaknesses, what works
and what doesn’t. You will know who can
work with you and who can assist you
better when you are the president.
Appoint the right people in your club team
and appoint them early and involve them
when prepar ing  your  c lub p lan .
Communicate your concerns and ideas as
you move on. Consult other club members
where necessary.”

All present in the party were in high spirit
and had made full use of the opportunity
to socialize and get to know each other.
DG Alexander Mak also came and gave
his words of encouragement to the
participants. It looks like the class of 2005-
06 have made a good start and with proper
mentoring and adequate preparation we
can reasonably expect the presidents-elect
will do well.
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12 June to 7 August, 2004 - A student
from Wah Yan College, HK studied in
Hawker College in Canberra of Australia.
It was a reciprocal short term exchange
between 2 Rotary Clubs and 2 schools and
he was our outbound student in exchange
for a student from Canberra who had
studied in Wah Yan College, HK stayed
at Hong Kong in December 2003.  The
program was sponsored by the Rotary
Club of Kingspark HK.

12 July to August, 2004 - A student from
Belilios Public School went to South
Africa for a short term exchange program
and an inbound student from South Africa
will be hosted by the family of our
outbound student in Hong Kong in 2005.
The program was sponsored by the
Rotary Club of Peninsula South.

20 November, 2004 - A Youth Exchange
workshop was held at the Rotary
Information Centre to introduce the
Youth Exchange program in our District.
The workshop was attended by more than
25 persons.

District and Rotary Clubs seeking long
term exchange students

Our District is seeking local young people
who are interested in attending secondary
school overseas for one year as part of an
international student exchange program.

To qualify, a student should be between
the ages of 15 and 18, in the upper-third
of his or her academic class, of good
character and emotionally stable, and be
in good physical condition.  Most
importantly, he or she must be able and
willing to be a good ambassador.

The student, or the student’s family, is
expected to pay travel and insurance costs,
as well as provide some spending and
emergency money.  Room, board, and
schooling are provided by the host Rotary
Club and family.

Youth Exchange

Recent reports

The Rotary Club of

Happy Valley Meeting

Date: November 15, 2004
By : AG Ramesh Chugani

I was invited by President Rebecca to
attend the induction ceremony of a lady
member that evening and I would like to
share my experience with all the Rotarians
in District 3450. I really enjoyed the
meeting very much all the members were
very cheerful and welcome me, since I can
speak Cantonese fluently I enjoyed talking
to some in Cantonese and some members
in English.

I also enjoyed the talk and power
presentation given by Mr. Dennis Fung
Director of Sola Sunlens,

The induction ceremony of now Rotarian
Rita went very well, she just received PhD
in Social Science and is a Assistant
professor &Fieldwork Co-ordinator at the
Hong Kong Baptist University in the
Department of Social Work.

I look forward to such meetings where you
meet all wonderful Rotarians and their
guests and have an enjoyable meeting.

Annually, 7,000 students from more than
80 countries take part in exchanges
sponsored by Rotary Clubs worldwide.
We are introducing the Youth Exchange
program to the Rotary Clubs of our
District.  Our District is also interested
in finding host families for incoming
students and is also inviting Rotary Clubs
to sponsor outbound students and hosting
inbound students of the exchange
program.

The first available long term exchange for
our outbound student is to study in Brazil
in August 2005 and the exchange
opportunities are also open to the U.S.A.,
Canada, Australia, South Africa, etc.
subject to our agreement with the related
Districts.

Seeking short term exchange students

Our District is seeking students of ages
between 15 to 18 to participate the short
term exchange for 1 to 8 weeks with the
Philippines, the U.K. and South Africa
and our District is inviting Rotary Clubs
to sponsor the outbound students and host
the inbound students as well.

The student, or the student’s family, is
expected to pay travel and insurance costs.
Room, board and schooling are provided
by the host Rotary Club and family.

The time for the exchange will start from
2005, most likely during the Easter
holidays, summer vacation and the
Christmas or any period linked to the long
holidays, tailor made to the need and
convenience of all parties.

More information

For more information please contact our
District Youth Exchange Chairman,
Dominic Ko, on dominic.ko@ualpha.com.

Dominic Ko
Youth Exchange Chairman 2004/05
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Youth Forum 2005-Media Kaleidoscope was jointly organized

by Rotary International District 3450 and Hong Kong Youth

Institute, and the opening and workshop 1: Introduction to media

industry was held on 6th November. We were honored to have

Mr. Lam Chiu Wing, host of RTHK TV program “The Headline”

to be the guest speaker of workshop 1: Talk on Media Industry.

Mr. Lam introduced the 4 principles of media products

(entertaining, informative, artistic and educative) and the

importance of using first hand information with many vivid

examples, which benefited the participants on both media literacy

and expression ability.

Delegation of R.I.D 3450 Visited Hon Dan
!" ! PQRM!" !"#$ú=2004.11. 27-29
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Macau Sports Dayú=2004. 11. 14
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The Hong Kong Institute of Certified
Public Accountants (HKICPA) organized
“Outstanding Accountant Ambassadors
Awards” to recognize the HKICPA
Accountant Ambassadors who provide
voluntary services with dedication,
commitment and significant contributions
to the community, and to promote the
“Accountants Care” and the good
corpora te  c i t i z en  sp i r i t s  o f  the
accountancy profession. The Programme
also supported by The Hong Kong
Council of Social Service and Rotary
International District 3450 as Supporting
Organizations.

Members of the Judging Panel are: The
Hon. Bernard Chan, JP (Chairman), Dr.
Eric Li Ka-Cheung, JP, Mr. Paul Tang,
JP, Mr. Roger Best, JP, Dr. Rosanna
Wong Yick-ming, JP and Mr. Kennedy
Liu Tat-yiu (Secretary).

The Judging Panel was most impressed
by the exemplary, long-standing and
dedicated voluntary services of the six
accomplished Outstanding Accountant
Ambassadors Awardees 2004. Many of
them have spent their last 15 to 20 years
initiating and serving unceasingly in a
wide array of voluntary projects for a

The Heartiest Congratulations to
DGE Peter Wan
Achieved The HKICPA 2004 Outstanding
Accountant Ambassadors Awards

variety of non-profit organizations
spanning social service, charitable,
e d u c a t i o n a l ,  r e h a b i l i t a t i o n  a n d
environmental protection sectors, etc., in
addition to the HKICPA Accountant
Ambassadors Programme.

DGE Peter started to serve Heep Hong
Society in 1989 as Honorary Treasurer
and member of the Executive Committee.
He has also served as member and
chairman of the Finance Sub-committee
and Investment Sub-committee. In 1999
he was elected Chairman of the Executive
Committee, a position he is still currently
holding.

DGE Peter is, of course, a dedicated
Rotarian active in his own club, the
Rotary Club of Tolo Harbour, and in the
district level. He was the Chief Secretary
of the R.I. District 3450 in 2002-2003 and
Assistant Governor in 2003-2004. He has
been involved in many projects for the
local and international communities in
health, literacy and education, and youth
development, etc.

Furthermore, Peter is a member of the
2004-2005 Board of Director of the Poi
Oi Hospital. He has also served the
HKICPA in a number of committees
including the Community Services
Committee in 2002-2003.

DGE Peter has donated his prize money
of HK$10,000 from the HKICPA
Outstanding Accountant Ambassadors
Awards equally to the Heep Hong Society
and the Rotary International District 3450
Charitable Fund Ltd.

2005.03.16

DGN 2007-2008
Deadline to Submit

Application form

2007-2008 !" !"#

!" !

2005.03.19-20

2005 Rotary Centennial
District Conference

2005 !" !"!#$!%

Venue: Inter Continental Hotel
!"W=!" !

2005.01.16

Sports Day

! "  ! "

2005.01.15

Rotary 100 years celebrating
Drama Festival

!" !"#$%&'

Venue: Macau Cultural Centre
!"W=!" !"#

2005.01.08

Interact District Conference

! "  ! " # $
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Membership Attendance Report  September 2004
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